
 

AS/jaj – Easter Parent/Carer letter 
 
 
23rd March 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Firstly may I thank you for your continual support with the return of all pupils to the 
Academy. 
 
The last twelve months have been incredibly difficult for all of us when dealing with 
lockdowns, remote learning and adapting to all social distancing measures.  This has had 
a massive impact on all our children both academically and emotionally. 
 
For our pupils in our current Year 10 who are now well underway with their GCSE studies, 
it is vital that we catch up on lost learning time.  With this in mind we are introducing an 
additional Period 6 during the summer term, Monday-Thursday for all Year 10 pupils.  This 
will commence from Monday 19th April 2021. 
 
The additional lesson will enable staff to have face-to-face contact and ensure any lost 
learning is addressed.  The introduction of Period 6 normally happens when pupils start 
Year 11, however, I am sure you will all agree that we have not got time to waste due to 
the circumstances our pupils have faced. 
 
We believe that pupils will benefit with the additional lesson and I am sure everyone will 
appreciate this when they receive their GCSE results in 2022.  The additional lesson is 
compulsory for all pupils in Year 10.  At Bloxwich Academy we want to do everything 
possible to ensure our pupils can ‘be the best they can be’ and I would like to thank you in 
advance for your support in this matter. 
 
If anyone has any queries or questions regarding the additional lessons please contact  
postbox@bloxwichacademy.co.uk   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
A Seager 
Headteacher 
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